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Metro Orange Line Extension Community Briefing

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing a September 2, 2010 community briefing and construction update on the Metro Orange Line (MOL) Extension. The meeting will discuss recent construction progress for the four-mile project to extend MOL service between Canoga Park and Chatsworth, including the demolition of vacant structures along the alignment, utility undergrounding work and bridge excavations adjacent to Lassen Street, as well as other planned construction activities. The meeting will be held from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at the Los Angeles Police Department’s Topanga Community Police Station’s Community Room at 21501 Schoenborn Street, Canoga Park. 
http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/l-metro-hold-community-meeting-metro-orange-line-e/
Metro Receives $1.45 Million Grant for Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Planning & Design of Intermodal Transit Center at Aviation Station  

Today, a Daily Breeze reporter requested our reaction to a press release from U.S. Congresswoman Jane Harman announcing a U.S. Department of Transportation grant for $1.45 million to Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority for the planning and design of the Intermodal Transit Center at Aviation and Century Boulevard for the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor. Staff explained to the reporter that this is great news and we are grateful to Congresswoman Harman for her help on securing the grant. A story may run tomorrow.

Metro’s College Pass program
Communications is pleased to announce the renewal of twelve campuses in Metro’s College Pass program. Campuses include the Los Angeles Community College District’s nine campuses, UCLA, Rio Hondo College and Pasadena City College. Pasadena City College joins Rio Hondo College this semester by offering its students not only travel aboard Metro, but also Foothill transit. About 45,700 students are served by Metro’s College Pass program.

Expo Construction Notice

This is the latest construction notice regarding an upcoming full closure at the intersection of Washington Boulevard and Flower Street for track crossing installation.

When: 

Continuous Work Hours: 9:00 p.m. on Thursday, August 26 through 5:00 a.m. on Monday, August 30, 2010
Traffic Impacts:

· Southbound traffic on Flower Street will be detoured at Venice Boulevard
· Westbound traffic on Washington Boulevard will be detoured at Grand Avenue
· Eastbound traffic on Washington Boulevard will be detoured at Figueroa Street
· On the east side of Flower Street, pedestrians will be detoured to temporary walkways north and south of the intersection.
· Directional signage, electronic message boards and flaggers will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.

http://buildexpo.org/images/082510%20EXPO%20Construction%20Notice%20DOWNTOWN%20Corridor%20-Wash%20Blvd-Flower%20St%20Track%20Crossing%20%28Aug%2026-Aug%2030%202010%29.pdf
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